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Foothill College Center for a Sustainable Future




Meeting Minutes
December 9, 2014
Altos Conference Room
3:30 p.m. – 4:30 p.m.

Attendees: Bob Cormia, Gillian Schultz, Dan Svenson, Deanna Woodman, Yulia Yukina, Brenda Davis-Visas,
Cc: Linda Robinson, J. Mahato, S. Boraston, K. Thornton, N. Chang, B. Urritea-Lopez
Guest: A. Hanstein
1. Introductions.
2. Greenhouse Mondays (D. Woodman) – Reported fresh fruit is made available for students. She also reported she has a map where 3 new drinking fountains are to be located. She will forward the map to B. Visas. B. Visas stated she is unaware of plans for any new drinking fountains. 

3. Student Sustainability Interests (Y. Yukina) -  The Student Social Entrepreneurship Club has been busy setting up a feedback board, which is being used to collect data from students regarding sustainable issues they think the campus should focus on. The board has been at the along side the building by the entrance of the Toyon/Altos Conference Rooms.  They are also looking for feedback from the faculty and staff.  Phase I of the mission will continue during January and the feedback board will be moved to various parts of the campus.  Y. Yukina will be sending an email to B. Visas, who will send it to the Marketing Director (A. Hanstein) for assistance in making an appeal to visit classrooms and gather immediate feedback. Phase II will launch a survey to campus population to vote on the top 3 for example, possibly breaking into timeframes, what could be done in 3 months, 6 months, 1 year. We hope to provide feedback in June of results.  B. Visas will set up a meeting with E. Kuo and Y. Yukina. 
4. Energy Update (B. Cormia) – The project with EPRI to use Foothill as a microgrid site did not work out. Another company is interested in working with Foothill, Gridwise, to develop a microgrid energy strategy. B. Cormia reported there is a goal to develop a District-wide energy strategy group. 
5. Literati, jeff@litterati.org (B. Visas) – Judy Miner forwarded this person’s request to speak to our students. He has people photograph the litter they pick up and he develops artwork. B. Visas will work with Marketing to schedule a visit and notify faculty, staff and students. 

6. Native Garden (G. Schultz) -  D. Svenson suggested utilizing the internship class to work in the garden this spring. F. Nicolli is working on installing irrigation in the garden. 

7. Sustainability Website (Y. Yukina) – A suggestion was made to make the website more user friendly, posting the dates/locations of the meetings. B. Visas will make the request to marketing. 
8. Construction Update (B. Visas) – The Buildings & Grounds Committee has been combined with the Sustainability Committee. 

A.  December 15 – 19 Electrical will be worked on and B6000’s will not have power. 

B.  December 16 Smithwick Generator testing. Anticipated that power will only be down for 

      minutes. No relocations necessary. 

C. Gas Meter Relocation – trenching begins 1/5/15 between buildings 6500 & 6600. 

      Classes will be relocated. Major campus gas shutdown Monday, March 30, 2015.
D. Fire Alarm Phase 3 currently new wires are being pulled. Major work over the holidays.

E. Library Renovation

F. District Office Renovation – Changed to ETS Building 

G. Signage Phase II

www.foothill.edu/sustainability
